June 18 1999

Ms. Karen Stokes Cultural Inheritance L.A. Getty Research Institute Suite 1100 Getty Center Drive California 90049-1688

COMPLETED

Dear Ms. Stokes:

I read with interest the article in the Los Angeles Times about your project which was referred to me by my board colleague Gabrielle Kelly.

By way of introduction, The British Academy of Film and Television Arts, Los Angeles (BAFTA LA) is a membership organization founded in 1987 and affiliated with the fifty year old British Academy of Film and Television Arts in London.

Last year we established a new project, the BAFTA LA Video Archive with the objective of making archival videotapes of the many eminent British members of the film and television industry now residing or working in Los Angeles. Among the completed tapes are interviews with actors Sir Ian McKellen, Sir John Mills, and Michael Caine; directors Ronald Neame, CBE, John Boorman, and Ken Annakin. Next week we will tape an interview with Anna Lee. Glynis Johns has also agreed to take part in the project.

Our membership numbers 650, and consists of British artists, techincians and executives currrently working in Southern California. We screen approximately 30 British films each year, including some which may not have a U.S. distribution. Other events include an annual Garden Party at the residence of the British Consul General, a Tea Party honoring nominees for Academy Awards and for the British Academy of Film and Television Arts, and the Britannia Award dinner honoring excellence in the entertainment world. Recipients include Sir Peter Ustinov, Michael Caine, Dustin Hoffman, Sir Anthony Hopkins, and Martin Scorsese.

You will understand why I and my colleagues were interested to read about your project and if your book is still available we should be very pleased to receive a copy. In any case we should like to keep in touch and hope that you will be interested in learning more about our Archive. Please call if you have any questions.

Gilary Machendrick

Hilary Mackendrick Secretary, Board of Directors THE BRITISH
A C A D E M Y
OF FILM AND
TELEVISION ARTS
LOS ANGELES

930 SOUTH ROBERTSON BOULEVARD LOS ANGELES, CALIFORNIA 90035-1626 TEL: 310-652-4121 • FAX: 310-854-6002 E-MAIL: BAFTALA@AOL.COM

## PRESIDENT

H.R.H. THE PRINCESS ROYAL

CHAIRMAN OF THE BOARD ARNOLD SCHWARTZMAN

MANAGING DIRECTOR KATHERINE HABER

SECRETARY HILARY MACKENDRICK

TREASURER PAUL STEINKE

JANE AYER

## THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS

DAVINA BELLING\* JULIET BLAKE\* TIM BURKINSHAW\* MARK BURNETT WILLIAM CLARK J. ALAN DAVIS PAMELA GODFREY TARQUIN GOTCH\* DONALD HARED BRYAN HEATH PAUL HELLER PETER HENTON NICOLAS HIPPISLEY COXE JOHN HOULTON, MBE\* GABRIELLE KELLY\* TIMOTHY KITTLESON\* SU LESSER SARA ROMILLY\* DENNIS STORER, OBE\* PETER WETHERELL

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR DONALD HABER

HONORARY DIRECTOR
THE BRITISH CONSUL-GENERAL
AT LOS ANGELES

## THE BOARD OF GOVERNORS

PETER BEALE

BARBARA BROCCOLI MICHAEL CAINE, CBE SIR ANTHONY HOPKINS, CBE RONALD NEAME, CBE MICHAEL OLIVER MARTIN SCORSENBERG MARTIN SCORSESE SIR PETER USTINOV. CBE

CO-OPTED

NON-PROFIT MEMBERSHIP ORGANIZATION THE BRITISH ACADEMY AWARD I BASED ON A DESIGN BY MITZI CURL IFFE